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GOOD LUCK PARTY 
 

 
In a mosaic of sentiments, the students of Grade X were honoured with a heartfelt Good Luck Party. The ambience was adorned with banners 

echoing laughter and cherished memories. Amidst speeches brimming with admiration and tender reflections, students expressed gratitude and 

exchanged hopes for the future. Against a backdrop of joyous melodies, friendships were celebrated fervently. Promises of continued support and 

unity reverberated through the school grounds. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BABU JAGJIVAN RAM JAYANTHI 
 

 

 
The celebration of Babu Jagjivan Ram Jayanti was a tribute to the legacy of the esteemed leader. With a spirit of admiration and reverence, 

students and faculty gathered to commemorate his contributions to the nation. The assembly resonated with inspiring speeches, enlightening 

presentations and artistic performances showcasing his dedication to social justice, equality and empowerment. Through anecdotes highlighting 

his remarkable life journey, students gained valuable insights into the principles of resilience, leadership and service to humanity. The 

atmosphere was filled with pride and admiration as the school community honoured Babu Jagjivan Ram's indelible imprint on Indian history and 

his enduring influence on the pursuit of a just and inclusive society. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WORLD HEALTH DAY 
 

 

 

 
World Health Day is observed with a focus on promoting wellness and raising awareness about global health issues. Students and faculty gathered to 

delve into the significance, emphasizing proactive measures for personal and community well-being. Through engaging presentations and interactive 

discussions, attendees explored topics ranging from nutrition to mental health, fostering a culture of informed decision-making. The event highlighted 

the importance of equitable access to healthcare services for all, nurturing a sense of compassion and responsibility within the school community. As 

participants left the assembly, they carried with them a renewed commitment to leading healthier lives and advocating for a healthier world. 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

UGADI 

Ugadi celebration at our school was a vibrant fusion of tradition and festivity, uniting students and faculty in joyous ardor. The school campus was 
adorned with colourful decorations, echoed with melodious music, rhythmic dances and heartfelt prayers, heralding the arrival of the Telugu New 

Year with fervour. Students showcased their talents through mesmerizing performances, while teachers shared insightful reflections on the 

significance of Ugadi, marking the beginning of a new cycle of life and renewal. Traditional delicacies like Ugadi Pachadi tantalized the senses, 

symbolizing the blend of flavours life has to offer. Through this jubilant celebration, the school community embraced the spirit of unity, gratitude and 

hope, welcoming the New Year with open hearts and boundless optimism. 



ELECTIONS 
 

 

 

 
In a testament to the school's commitment to democratic values, the elections conducted on 15 April 2024 at Johnson Grammar School marked a 

thorough and transparent process. Students actively participated in the nomination process who were then qualified only after a written test and an 

interview with the Academic Director and the Principal. Throughout the campaign, candidates engaged in a fair and respectful discourse, advocating 

their ideas while fostering a sense of coordination among their peers. On election day, the school implemented a secure voting system, ensuring the 

integrity of the process and allowing every student's voice to be heard. Students lined up eagerly to cast their ballots, demonstrating their 

commitment to shaping the future of their school community. Teachers too casted their votes. 



INVESTITURE CEREMONY 

 
Investiture Ceremony held at Johnson Grammar School, CBSE, Nacharam, was a momentous occasion of grandeur and determination. It began 

with Guard of Honour, welcoming the dignitaries, followed by the symbolic lighting of the lamp, signifying the commencement of a journey guided 

by wisdom and enlightenment. Amidst anticipation, Student Council members were adorned with sashes and badges, formally inducting them into 

leadership roles. The captivating march past showcased discipline and unity, demonstrating the collective strength of the student body. Their 

synchronized steps and unwavering determination exemplified teamwork and excellence. After the march past, the Student Council solemnly took 

an oath, pledging to uphold the values of integrity, empathy, and diligence in their service to the school. Our Academic Director, and the Principal 

emphasized the importance of leadership and encouraged student leaders to be agents of positive change in their community. Head Boy, Master 

Veda Druv and Head Girl, Ms. Srinika expressed gratitude for the trust bestowed upon them and outlined their vision for the upcoming school year 

in impassioned speeches, fostering a sense of purpose and unity among their peers. 

The ceremony concluded with vote of thanks and the National Anthem. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

I, Srinika Beraar, is humbled to address as the Head Girl of this esteemed institution. As we 

come together, I am reminded of the profound significance of our collective journey. Our 

school embodies values like reverence, empathy, and inclusion that defines who we are. It is 

incumbent upon each of us to uphold these values in every aspect of our lives. True 

leadership, in my view, transcends mere titles or positions. It is about the actions we take and 

the influence we wield. As Head Girl, I am committed to serving our school community to the 

best of my abilities. However, I recognize that I cannot do so alone. I extend an invitation to 

each member of our community to join me on this journey of leadership and service. Together, 

let us forge a legacy that inspires and empowers future generations. 



"The greatest leader is not necessarily the one who does the greatest things. He is the one 

that gets the people to achieve the greatest things. "I, Veda Dhruv, am deeply honored to 

address as the Head Boy of our esteemed institution. It is both a privilege and a 

responsibility that I extend my heartfelt gratitude to our Director, Mr. B Suresh Sir, 

Academic Director, Ms. Lakshmi Viswanathan Madam, Principal, and all our esteemed 

teachers for their unwavering support and active involvement in fostering such a vibrant 

and enthusiastic environment within our school. I want to take this opportunity to express 

my sincere appreciation to all the students who elected me as the Head Boy. Having been a 

part of this institution for twelve years and serving as an NCC corporal, I have come to 

understand the essence of leadership. Leadership goes beyond mere titles or badges; it is 

about service, responsibility, and leading by example. It requires standing up for what is 

right, even when it may not be the popular choice, and inspiring others to do the same. Each 

of us possesses the potential to be a leader in our own capacity. Whether through academic achievements, artistic talents, 

sporting prowess, or acts of kindness, we all have the ability to positively influence those around us, regardless of 

whether we hold a formal leadership position. As we embark on this collective journey, let us embrace the 

responsibilities and challenges that come with leadership. Let us remember that true leadership is not about personal 

glory but about empowering others to achieve greatness together. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AMBEDKAR JAYANTHI 

Ambedkar Jayanti celebration at our school was a heartfelt tribute to the revered leader, Dr.Ambedkar. Students and faculty gathered with deep 
respect, commemorating his immense contributions to social justice and equality. The assembly resonated with impassioned speeches highlighting 

Dr.Ambedkar's enduring influence. Through meaningful discussions and reflections on his life and principles, students were inspired to uphold the 

values of fairness, inclusivity and education. The event served as a powerful reminder of the importance of fostering a society built on dignity and 

mutual respect. As the school community united in honouring Dr. Ambedkar's legacy, they pledged to continue his tireless pursuit of a more just and 

equitable world. 



SRI RAMA NAVAMI 
 

 

 

 
Sri Rama Navami celebration was a joyous and spiritually uplifting occasion, honouring the birth anniversary of Lord Rama, an embodiment of 

virtue, righteousness and devotion. With enthusiasm, students and faculty gathered to commemorate this auspicious day. The special assembly 

resonated with melodious bhajans, enlightening discourses and thematic cultural performances that depicted the life and teachings of Lord Rama. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WORLD EARTH DAY 
 

 

 
Our students celebrated World Earth Day with a series of engaging activities aimed at raising awareness about environmental stewardship and the importance of 
protecting our planet. As part of the celebration, students participated in a thought-provoking debate on the topic "Should deforestation be strictly regulated to 
protect biodiversity and mitigate climate change?" This debate encouraged students to critically examine the impact of deforestation on biodiversity and climate 
change while fostering dialogue about sustainable land management practices in an effort to highlight the threat of plastic waste to biodiversity and our planet, 
students engaged in a poster making activity titled "Plastic Waste - A Threat to Biodiversity, A Challenge for Our Planet." Through their creative expressions, 
students conveyed powerful messages about the need to reduce plastic consumption, recycle effectively and combat plastic pollution to safeguard ecosystems. An 
interesting activity called "Waste to wonder" caught great attention. The Earth Day celebration also featured inspiring speeches, melodious songs, and captivating 
skits centered around environmental conservation. Students expressed their commitment to protecting the environment through passionate speeches advocating 
for sustainable practices and conservation efforts. Musical performances and skits creatively conveyed the urgency of addressing environmental challenges and 
encouraged collective action to preserve our planet for future generations. 



  
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NCC - RIFLE SHOOTING TRAINING 

We are extremely proud to announce that T. Dhanvi Sri of Grade IX, one of our dedicated NCC cadets, excelled in the IUC and IGC camps organized 
in Hyderabad, securing selection status for the prestigious IDSSC Rifle Shooting event which will be held at Kakinada, AP from 3 May 2024 to 14 

May 2024. Additionally, M. Ruthvik Reddy of Grade IX demonstrated an outstanding potential by earning a place in the prominent "Ek Bharath 

Shreshth Bharath", a national camp that will take place from 14 May 2024 to 25 May 2024. These achievements not only highlight the talent 

within Johnson Grammar School but also reflect the students' commitment to national service and excellence. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


